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PUBLIC BUILDING COMMISSION 
MINUTES OF THE ADMINISTRATIVE OPERATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING HELD FEBRUARY 1, 2018 

 
 

The Meeting of the Administrative Operations Committee of the Public Building Commission of Chicago   

was held in the 2nd floor Board Room at the Richard J. Daley Center on February 1, 2018 at 1:00 pm. 

            

The following Committee members were present:    

Chairman Jose Maldonado 

Commissioner Arnold L. Randall 

 
Also present were: 

Carina E. Sánchez 

Lori Lypson 

Ray Giderof  

James Borkman 

Lisa Giderof 

Tanya Foucher-Weekley 

Bryant Payne 

Patrice Doyle 

Elizabeth Granato 

Patricia Montenegro 

Mary Pat Witry 

Erin O’Keefe 

Langdon Neal, Neal & Leroy 

Anne Fredd – Neal & Leroy 

 

The reading of the minutes of the January 4, 2018 Administrative Operations Committee meeting, which 

was previously distributed, was dispensed with. Upon motion duly made and seconded the minutes were 

unanimously adopted. 

Pursuant to Section 2.06(g) of the Open Meetings Act, a public comment period was held.  No comments 

or statements were presented by any persons.  

The Executive Director provided a report on bid openings for the Williams Park Fieldhouse Project and the 
Columbia Explorers Academy Modular Project. 
 
The AO Committee accepted the report from the Executive Director. 
 
The Chief of Staff reported on the following task order awards for Specialty Consultant services.  
 
Task order awards for Material Testing services as follows; 

 Flood Testing Laboratories, a Women Business Enterprise firm, in the sum of $14,500 for the Lincoln 
Park High School Renovation Project.   

 Terracon Consultants, Inc. in the sum of $50,830 for the Read Dunning School Project.   

 SEECO Consultants in the sum of $158,814 for the Skinner West Elementary School Annex Project.  
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A task order award for Architect of Record services to Studio ARQ, LLC, a Minority Business Enterprise 

firm, in the sum of $18,750 for the Ebinger Elementary School Annex Project.  

 
The Partial Guaranteed Maximum Price (GMP) in the sum of $26,629,916.47 for Design Build Services for 

Old Veteran Construction, Inc., A Minority Business Enterprise firm, for the Richard J. Daley College 

Engineering and Advanced Manufacturing Center Project.  

 

A recommendation to adopt the City of Chicago’s agreement with Catalyst Consulting Group, a Minority 
Business Enterprise firm, to provide Information Technology and related services to the PBC. 
 

A recommendation to approve amendments to term agreements with FH Paschen, SN Nielsen & 

Associates, McDonagh Demolition, Inc. and Leopardo Companies, Inc. for Program-wide Job Order 

Contracting (JOC) services for facility renovation and site work development.  The amendments are for 

time only and extend the term of the Agreements through December 31, 2019.   

 

A recommendation to approve an amendment to the Architect of Record agreement with Architrave, a 
Minority Business Enterprise firm, in the sum of $9,500. The amendment represents additional design and 
engineering services required for the reconstruction of the southwest asphalt lot and removal of 
abandoned playground foundations at the Jamieson Elementary School Annex Project. 
 
The AO Committee accepted the reports from the Chief of Staff 
 
The Chief Development Officer reported that the following field orders were issued.  

 

Sheridan Elementary School Annex / Contractor: C1581 Path Construction Company / Original Contract 

Amount: $6,371,000.00 / Approved Contract Change Orders: $0.00 / Adjusted Contract to Date: 

$6,371,000.00. 

 

002 1/18/2018 $(25,960.00) Issue for Construction revisions, including permit related changes, mock-
up credits, revised glazing specifications, and proof rolling labor credit. 

 
004 1/11/2018 $4,882.35 Revisions associated with discovered existing door at basement level. 
Subtotal           $(21,077.65) 

 

Dore Elementary School / Contractor: C1577R Sollitt Oakley Joint Venture / Original Contract Amount: 

$30,442,000.00 / Approved Contract Change Orders: $0.00 / Adjusted Contract to Date: $30,442,000.00 

 

004 1/18/2018 $21,820.00    Issue for Construction revisions to multiple disciplines, including but not 

 limited to: Structural, and masonry. 

Subtotal            $21,820.00 
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South Loop Elementary School / Contractor: C1578 Madison Construction / Original Contract Amount: 

$34,337,000 / Approved Contract Change Orders: $0.00 / Adjusted Contract to Date: $34,337,000 

 

003 1/18/2018 $1,023.96 Revisions to Variable Air Volume (VAV) terminal air unit schedule   

   hydronic heating coil CFM values. 

Subtotal          $1,023.96 

 

Lincoln Park HS Renovation / Contractor: C1582 Blinderman Construction Company / Original Contract 

Amount: $16,746,219 / Approved Contract Change Orders: $0.00 / Adjusted Contract to Date: $16,746,219 

 

020 1/20/2018 $2,422.22 Light pole revisions at roof G. 

 

022 1/25/2018 $4,126.00 Furnish and install a new combination motor starter and new feeder switch 

    and new hand off auto selector switch.     

Subtotal          $6,548.32 

 

Ebinger Elementary School Site Prep / Contractor: C1585 Friedler Construction Company / Original 

Contract Amount: $1,294,800 / Approved Contract Change Orders: $0.00 / Adjusted Contract to Date: 

$1,294,000 

 

002S 1/18/2018 $(10,406.00) Issue for Construction revisions including: temporary wall, backfill 

revisions, and keypad location revisions. 

Subtotal   $(10,406.00) 

 

The Chief Development Officer also provided a recommendation to approve a close-out change order for 

the Richardson Middle School Project. The change order is a credit in the sum of ($233,716.86) for 

Liquidated Damages. He reported that the contractor shortfalls were for female journeyworkers (6%) and 

female laborers (2%). The contractor exceeded the goals for minority journeyworkers, laborers and female 

and minority apprentices. The contractor had an 8% shortfall on the city residency requirement and 

exceeded the community hiring requirement.  

 

Commissioner Randall inquired if the goals are realistic and if there is more the PBC can do.   PBC’s 

Chief of Staff responded that the contractor’s goals are voluntary. Many contractors choose to maximize 

their goals at the time of bid and the contractors are aware of the potential for liquidated damages if they 

fall short of the goal.  

 

Chairman Maldonado and PBC staff also discussed the shortage of female workers in certain trades and 

the assistance that the unions can provide.  

 

The AO Committee accepted the reports from the Chief Development Officer. 

The meeting was adjourned. 

  ## 


